
LMS SAC MEETING – February 17, 2022 

Attendees: Chair Lynn Coles, Principal Guy Harris, Michelle Henzey, Stephanie Lowrie, Sandra Pagliughi, 

Javier Banos, Jessica Arthur, Claire Dickson, Kristine Koproski, Xiaoxu Yan, Song Yung Hudson, David 

Mason, Traci Clark, Kelly Barrera 

Guests: Emily Gray, Kristin Glunt, Caroline Preston 

Absent: Elizabeth Alford, Elizabeth Davis, Jennifer York 

2:16 p.m. Meeting called to order. 

A motion was made by Ms. Coles to approve the 1.20.21 meeting minutes. Ms. Dickson seconded the 

motion. None were opposed.  

Principal’s Report: Mr. Guy Harris 

• Social Studies progression change: Next school year we will not offer Civics. Next year 7th and 8th 

graders will take U.S. History. Sixth graders will still take World History. Going forward 7th  

graders will take U.S. History and 8th graders will take Civics. 

Ms. Kelly Barrera, School Board, reported the information from the Principals’ Meeting and how Mr. 

Harris has focused on relationships and how Landrum is special because of their students, teachers, 

parents, and PTO. Schools are entering the master scheduling time period. 

The Social Studies progression and a new school were also discussed. Teacher’s Recruitment fair is on 

February 26. There is an option for part-time teachers as well.  

Ponte Vedra High will be offering a teaching academy going forward. 

Budget Update: $23,280.42 (Gimkit pending) 

PTO Update, Ms. Kristin Glunt: In the Fall there was a breakfast with the Principal, there will be another 

on March 29. In early April there will be two welcome nights for new families to Landrum. Staff will 

continue to have teacher and staff appreciation on February 22 and on March 21. Landrum is expected 

to get up to 125 more students next year so they will be actively recruiting membership. 

Teacher grants will be re-named, and forms will be sent out to teachers to remind them to use the 

grants provided by PTO. 

Follow on meetings to discuss the 8th grade dance and the Universal trip. 

New Business:  

Ms. Gray is requesting Scholastic Action Magazines for Intensive Reading classes. Magazines are used for 

the lowest 25%. The amount requested is $208.78. 

Ms. Henzey made a motion to ratify the request for funds, Mr. Mason seconded the motion. None were 

opposed. 

Ms. Coles brought up for consideration to invite Associate Superintendent Kyle Dresback as a speaker to 

the Landrum SAC Meeting to answer questions based on the mental health needs of our students and 



the other student services he supervises for the District. After discussion, an invitation will be issued for 

our next meeting. 

Parents need to fill out survey so that their students can see the school nurse. 

Old Business: 

The SAC parent needs assessment survey is out. We are mandated a 20% response rate. Teachers were 

asked to send out a parent reminder and we are incenting homerooms with a pizza party for the most 

participation. The faculty/staff survey (60% participation mandate) and student survey will be released 

after March 2. The window to collect all survey results closes March 31. 

Ms. Coles asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting. Ms. Koproski made the motion. Ms. Henzey 

seconded the motion. None were opposed. The meeting adjourned at 3:01 p.m. Our next SAC meeting is 

March 24. There are 3 meetings remaining in this school year. 

 

 


